Texas Master Naturalist
El Camino Real Chapter
Chapter Meeting –September 9, 2010 – Phyllis Shuffield’s Hummingbirds 

Call to order – 7:15 PM  

Attendance: Katherine Bedrich, Paul Unger, Phyllis 






Shuffield, Dorothy Mayer, Lucy Coward, Cindy Bolch,





            Connie Roddy, Sue Taylor, Donna Lewis, Melanie Reed,





             Barbara and Rich Cromwell, Debbi Harris, Sandra Dworaczyk, Sandra O’Donnell, Ann Collins, Lolly Lewis, Pamela Neeley, Kim Summers, Paula Englehardt, Cindy and Gary McDaniels,  Janice Johnson, Pat Holley 

Guests:  Richard Johnson, Donald Shuffield


Secretary – Motion to approve minutes made by Kim Summers with a 2nd by Cindy Bolch



Motion passed

Treasurer report – Dorothy Mayer-Total in account 9-9-10 $7,057.56

A total NF money donation for 2010 NF was $9,605.  Total expenses were $9,188. Donation of $1500 from Alcoa came in after NF was over and will be used toward 2011NF.  $417 left from 2010 NF donations will be available for 2011 NF expenses.  At this point we have $1,917 available for the 2011 NF.

Katherine Bedrich made the motion to approve the Treasurer’s report with a 2nd fro Debbie Harris.  Motion passed.

Nature experiences to share
COMMITTEE CHAIRS 2010-2011

Membership – Cindy Bolch – Awards- 13 Awards earned with 8 present to receive awards.  Those receiving awards were:

For Certification- Pamela Neeley, Lolly Lewis

For Re-certification- Sandra O’Donnell, Paul Unger, and Phyllis Shuffield all received the Wood Duck pin.  Connie Roddy was presented the Wood Duck pin for recertification and the bronze dragonfly pin for 250 hrs of volunteer service.


Cindy Bolch announced that when a member qualifies for an award that the information would be posted about the achievement earned.  If not present at 1st meeting after qualification are met, then it will be scheduled to be presented at the next meeting.  After 2 times the award the award will be presented without fanfare.

Program – V.P. – Phyllis Shuffield- Next meeting will be the 2nd Thursday in October at 6PM at the American legion Hut with an advanced training program led by Cindy Bolch on Bats.

Our New Class will graduate on November 11.  Novembers Chapter meeting will take place the third Thursday.  This is the Chapter’s Annual meeting.  The place has not been determined.

Volunteer – Connie Roddy – Adopt a Hwy trash pick up is scheduled for 1st and 2nd Fridays in October.  Meet at the Roadside Park at 8 AM on October 1st and October 8th.  Volunteer help outside of chapter is always appreciated and encouraged.  We are encouraged to help clean up any natural disaster area in Milam County as approved volunteer project.  Report of you become aware of areas needing clean up assistance.

Historian – Lucy Coward- Thank you for all the pictures contributed.  Lucy hopes the scrapbook meets everyone’s expectations. 

Host – Cindy McDaniels – Thanks to all who contributed food.  Too many to mention.  Feed the bucket was passed around.

Advanced Training – Lisa Davenport - A Nature Journaling AT workshop with Jimmy Killinsworth, English Professor from A&M.  It will be at Lolly Lewis’ home on the evening of September 30, 2010.

Communication – Don Travis- Not in attendance, but still sending out information via internet.  

Training –Lisa Davenport – 2010 class –Graduation – November 11, 2010- Hopefully all current members will have needed training to graduate.  Additional information and place will be determined.

Nature Festival – Sue Taylor and Donna Lewis- April 9th is the scheduled date.  We still have to go through the confirmation process with the City of Cameron.

It will be Saturday from 9AM to 3PM.  With the American Legion and Ladies Aux. Buildings both available.  Please confirm proposed or desired booths activities with Sue or Donna.  This is a team effort and always open to suggestions.  We will talk in small groups about individual booths.  Not as much planning will be needed this year.  Suggested activities and ideas need to all be “Nature” related.  You will be in charge of your own booth and activity.  The NF shirts from 2010 will be used.

The Nature of Milam Co. project –Katherine Bedrich – Members need to get busy.  New members have been contributing.  There has been lots of interest. Be sure to check with Katherine before doing research to make sure that your subject is not already taken by someone else.  Schools are wanting to get students involved with photography contributions.


We need to get those pages out.  Cindy Bolch reminded members to turn in volunteer research time to her in order to get credit.  (If a sign in sheet is not used, the time should be turned in by the individual)

Activities:

1. Chapter Shirts- Shirts need to be ordered tonight or at the November meeting.  Fishing type, Khaki colored shirts.  Sm to EX Large shirts $31.  Long Sleeves $34 $ 3XL will be some extra- Katherine Bedrich is taking shirt order

2. TMN Annual Meeting – October 22-24, 2010 – Texas Seeds of Success (MSB) Presentation– Flo Oxley, Ed Burleson, Katherine Bedrich, Ann Collins, Cindy Bolch
3. Laminated Bird Cards are available from Cindy Bolch for $3 each
INTEREST GROUPS 
Bryophytes, Amphibians, Mussels

Announcements

Next meeting – October 14, 2010 and American Legion Hall Ledbetter Park- Cindy Bolch presenting “Bats”.

Motion to adjourn at 8:05 by Connie Roddy with a 2nd by Paula Englehardt.  Motion carried.

Minutes submitted by:  Dorothy Mayer

